h X 4 ' N

\
DAVOS®
KLOSTERS
MOUNTAINS

4 )

(@ - P>, -

" » " Q
PARSENN" JAKOBSHORN® PISCHA RINERHORN’

Davos, 07.03.2023

Last Friday evening, during the daily routine inspection, a damage to the suspension rope was
detected on the Ist section of the Gotschna gondola. The damage occurred without any external
impact. The operation was stopped by the technical manager correctly and consequently,
according to the duty of care of the cableway law, as a precautionary measure and immediately. At
no time was there any danger to employees or guests. The specialists who were called in
immediately analyzed the damage and determined that operation could not continue with the
damage and that the suspension rope would have to be replaced. It is not possible to repair the
suspension rope. The production and installation of a new railway-specific suspension rope takes
several months. For this reason, the Gotschna gondola cannot be put back into operation during
this winter season. The work will be implemented as quickly as possible so that the Gotschna
gondola can be put back into service as planned for the 2023 summer season.

The Rhaetian Railway runs daily at half-hourly intervals from Klosters Platz station to Davos Dorf
to the Parsennbahn. As a further measure for rapid passenger transport to the Parsenn/Gotschna
ski area, which remains fully open, extra buses will run directly from Klosters Platz to the
Parsennbahn depending on weather conditions and the number of guests. The Davos Klosters
Mountains will inform about the operating days of the buses and the operating times of the
Parsennbahn well in advance via the known channels. With the available alternatives and the
Parsennbahn, guests will continue to reach the ski area quickly.

The entire Parsenn/ Gotschna ski area and the valley run to Klosters will be open as planned until
April 16,2023, Parsenn Davos even until April 23, 2023. There are best slope conditions down to
the valley. We recommend that guests travel to Davos by car or train. There are enough parking
spaces available. Alternatively, the car can be parked in Klosters to drive directly to Klosters via
the valley run after the ski day. The Gotschna parking lot will be free of charge.

The Davos Klosters Mountains regret that the Gotschna gondola cannot be operated anymore. In
addition to the Parsenn/Gotschna ski area, the Jakobshorn, Rinerhorn, Pischa and Madrisa ski areas
are also completely open. We thank all guests and partners for their understanding and look
forward to your visit.
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